108 Denny Hall Box 353140 University of Washington Seattle, WA 98195-3140 USA 206.543.0563 office 206.685.7895 fax Ilc@u.washington.edu http://depts.washington.edu/llc



Language Learning Center

College of Arts & Sciences UNIVERSITY OF WASHINGTON

21 April 2020

World Languages and Cultures

Akkadian Amharic Arabic

Aramaic

Bengali Bulgarian

Cambodian

Chinese Croatian

Czech

Danish

Estonian

French

German

Greek Hebrew

Hindi

Italian Japanese Kazakh

Kirghiz Korean

Latin

Latvian Lithuanian

Lushootseed Mongolian Navaho

Norwegian Persian Polish Portuguese Romanian Russian Salish Sanskrit

Slovak

Somali

Swahili Swedish Tagalog Tamil Thai Turkish Uighur Ukrainian Uzbek Vietnamese

Icelandic Indonesian

Dear Parents and Students.

We have been diligently watching the effects of the Covid-19 pandemic across the country and world impact this summer's events and our lives in general. In discussions with our university administration, the Museum of Flight, and other experts, we believe it is in the best interest of our students, teachers, staff, and guest presenters that the 2020 UW STARTALK Russian in the Sky and Outer Space program be postponed. It was originally scheduled for 20 July 2020 to 14 August 2020, at the University of Washington in Seattle, and will be postponed until the summer of 2021, specifically from 26 July 2021 to 20 August 2021, and will also be held at the University of Washington. This was not an easy decision to make. However, it is obvious that it will be many more weeks before we would potentially have the information needed to allow us, as a program, to feel comfortable in having students, faculty, and staff on campus this summer, and we do not wish to keep students and parents waiting any longer. There are also well-published lingering logistical issues with our various professional partners off campus.

For any additional questions regarding STARTALK, contact Angelina McMillan-Major at startalk@uw.edu. Because our STARTALK grant sponsors have formally agreed to extend their funding and support through next year, early registration is now open for those who wish to plan ahead.

Cordially,

Paul K. Aoki, Ph.D.

Language Learning Center, Director

STARTALK Principal Investigator